Membership Committee Report, 2013

The Membership Committee consists of David Almond, Carl and Nancy Hagge, and Bob Kottkamp. Pastor Don Harpster has also joined us for many of the meetings this year. In addition, we have drawn in others to meet with us during consideration of particular ideas and projects. Laura Caravatt, Pat Liao, Judi Krieger, David Hearne, and Lee Potter have all deliberated with us during this year. 

We have not met on a strict monthly basis due to out of town schedules and simply not having particular things to work on from time to time. What we do also does not exactly follow the description in the By-Laws. We have operated more as an idea and enthusiasm generating body, a skunk works in corporate speak. We have also acted in lieu of committees that would normally exist in a church but don’t in ours because of our small size and inability to garner sufficient volunteers to staff typically found committees.
We worked closely with David Hearne during the period in which he designed, populated with information, and launched our new website. We served as a feedback body to David before the site was launched.

As in the past, we gathered addresses of new to Ludlow (second home) property owners available from the town and sent each a letter of welcome and invitation, which told important things about us and invited them to visit us. Secretary Sandra Russo took the initiative to provide feedback on our letter, which resulted in shortening it significantly. She was also a primary responder to David Hearne’s work on the website as he was creating it.

We generated ideas that the Executive Board has recently taken action on including illumination of the belfry and creation of a “front lawn sign” announcing that we are a church.

We assisted Pat Liao and Judi Krieger in organizing the Chinese Community Dinner in February.
We generated other ideas that have yet to be put into practice.

Our primary responsibility is to secure new members. Though we have tried a lot of things over a period of four years, the most efficacious process has been for a church member to extend a personal invitation to someone or family to visit our church followed up after several weeks of attendance by a visit from Pastor Harpster. We cannot do this by ourselves. To grow the church’s membership, we need every member to be an ambassador to non-members issuing invitations to join us in worship. Please do what you can to make church growth a reality by inviting and bringing new people to church so that they may experience the Love of God and the fellowship of this church, which together define who we are.

Bob Kottkamp
